Minutes
Meeting of the Shandon Neighborhood Council

November 14, 2011 at 6:15 p.m. (Sims Park)

I.
Welcome and Introduction of Council Members

Those in attendance: Charles Appleby, Jason Bobertz, Jesse Burke, Caroline Clarkson, Tina Cundari, Mary Greene, Derek Gruner, Jane Key, Ed Pope, Julie Ruff, and Terry Sharpe
Those absent: Annie Caggiano, Tushar Chikhliker, and Carla Moore
II.
Guest speakers

Officer Sharpe

There have been five car thefts in the greater Shandon area over the last two months. One man driving a white tow truck with a black hood has been seen in the Garners Ferry area where many cars have been stolen. A crime suppression regiment will start November 15 with officers splitting time between commercial and residential areas. An increase in burglaries does tend to happen when Christmas trees go up. Officer Sharpe suggested people close their blinds when they are away from home. He also said to put packages in the trunk of your vehicle when you are leaving a store, not when you arrive at a location.  He gave his telephone number as 737-5882.The North Region is leading the City with crime reduction so far this year. They ask that residents call to help them. A neighbor complimented the police on the quickness of their department responding to a recent attempted break-in at her house. Tina reminded everyone to help the police and be vigilant. Officer Sharpe addressed past complaints from the park with regards to the basketball players who did not live in the neighborhood. Two plain clothes officers monitored the park. With the help of the park employee, two offenders were found, and charged.  A neighbor complimented the no profanity signs. 

Daniel Coble, candidate for City Council District Three

Mr. Coble introduced himself as a candidate. He said that safety is his number one concern. Secondly he looks at environmental concerns including flooding and tree cutting.

A. Missy Gentry and Dana Higgins, City of Columbia  (Flooding in Shandon)

And Betsy Kaemmerlen.
Missy Gentry showed a map of Columbia. She mentioned the Sept 25th flooding. The map showed calls regarding flooding that night. The majority of Shandon flows to Gills Creek, not Rocky Branch. The City does not want to hurt residents living up or down stream. Cox and Dinkins identified a 12 Million Dollar fix. The City does not have that much money to solve the problem in this one area. Two pilot areas are being studied to help with a low impact development solution. A neighbor on Monroe Street, Erin, is going to keep barricades in her garage to put out if flooding occurs again on Monroe.
The intersections of Maple and Monroe, as well as Amherst and Wheat, are being studied. Rain Gardens are being considered. The intent of the Rain Garden is to capture the water and slowly infiltrate it into the ground within four to six hours rather than go into the storm water system. Bump-outs at the intersection are also being considered. This would also slow traffic. They also want to put in permeable pavement in the parking lane. The last and most expensive solution would be installing infiltration chambers, similar to what was installed at Williams Brice Stadium. They do not want to take any big trees. Betsy encouraged neighbors to try solutions at their own home including rain pillows. 
The City has completed soil tests on the affected areas.
A neighbor asked about the rain gardens. He complained that the drain covers came off the street during a recent storm. 

A woman from Heyward, between Monroe and Maple, said that the area floods at least once a year, not just during big storms. She felt that people put leaves on the gutters. People discussed bagging versus non-bagging leaves. A gentleman from the 3200 block of Monroe and Heyward complained about flooding on that corner.

Even in the best conditions, Shandon probably would have flooded in September because it was a 50 year flood. Low impact won’t be the permanent solution, but it will help.
B. Chris Campbell, City of Columbia (Potential dog park at Emily Douglas Park)

Tina Cundari recognized Carla Moore and Nancy Freeman for the new playground equipment.  Mr. Campbell talked about the Parks Division possibly locating a fenced off dog park at Emily Douglas Park. He distributed maps showing the area which will be fenced for dogs. It will be separated from the side of the park with equipment and amphitheater. Mutt mitts are currently available in the park. Please contact the City if you notice they are empty. A leash law will need to be observed at Emily Douglas, but not within the doggie park. The fence will be 10 feet tall. Creating the Dog Park will require a partnership with the City and the Shandon Neighborhood by way of grant, the neighborhood association making a donation, or individual neighbors donating to the cause. Currently the City has no money set aside for this project. Jane Key suggested that a group of interested people organize similar to the way a group organize to collect funds for the playground equipment. A woman pointed out that the number of homeless people has decreased at Emily Douglas since people have been bringing their dogs to the park in the morning.
C. Betsy Kaemmerlen, Unitarian Congregation upgrades 
Betsy Kaemmerlen and Don Moore described planned structural changes to the Unitarian Universalist facilities. They have contracted with the Beudreaux group to complete the changes. Already interior changes have been made. The next phase will have exterior changes. These include a curved sitting area and more windows on one side of the building. A memorial garden is also planned. They are currently getting all the permits and clean-up will be required daily.
D. Shay McCray – Sims Park survey
Shay asked people to fill out the survey for future park uses. Tina asked her to send her the survey electronically.
Jesse mentioned changes that have been recommended for the heights and orientation of the basketball goals.

III.
Reports

A. Minutes – Caroline Clarkson

Charles made a motion to accept the September minutes; Jane seconded; the minutes were approved.
B. Treasurer’s Report – Jane Key 

Current cash on hand is $9,833.78 with a lot of the Turkey Trot costs paid.
C. Newsletter – Julie Ruff
The next newsletter will come out the first of January. Contact Julie with ideas for future issues.
D. Website/Communication – Terry Sharpe, Annie Caggiano, Carla Moore, Tina Cundari  (Vote on new vendor)

Tina sent a proposal from Copple Designs. The initial cost would be $1,800 to $2,000. The monthly fee would be $20 as compared to the current $50. Jane Key had great praise for the woman who runs this business. She currently works with many other non-profits on the websties. Ed proposed we accept the committee’s proposal; Julie seconded; the Council unanimously approved.

E. By-Laws – Jason Bobertz, Jane Key, Carla Moore, Tina Cundari

An updated version was passed out and discussed. One change noted was that to be on the council, you must be a Shandon resident.
F. Turkey Trot – Charles Appleby

The date of the race is set for Saturday, November 19, 2011. Registration for the event can be completed prior to race day on-line, or at Strictly Running, or at Hand Middle School between 7:00 and 7:45 the day of the race. Charles shared the route. The race will be both a 4k and 8K. He asked for volunteers to help the day of the race.
G. Homes for the Holidays Tour – Mary Greene, Caroline Clarkson, Julie Ruff 

Mary said we are in good shape. The Piggly Wiggly chose not to be a sponsor again this year. We still need docents; please let us know if you can help. Julie mentioned Earth Fare will have a tent at Dreher. MoMos, Yesterdays and Saludas will also serve sampler food at three houses. 
IV.
Old Business


A.
Election of council member to fill Edward Bender’s seat

Betsy Beach, 3617 Wheat Street
Jesse Burke nominated Betsy Beach. It was unanimously approved that Betsy join council.

V.
New Business

It was pointed out that the park is very dark. Shay said she would look into this.
John Myrick reported that BOZA approved the variance for the Wheat Street residence to be allowed to stay a duplex, but not a triplex. 

Tina announced the City has a treasured tree award. Applications are available.
VI.
Open Discussion and Announcements

A. Turkey Trot, November 19 at 8:00 a.m.

B. Home Tour, December 4 from 2:00 – 6:00 p.m.

VII.
Adjourn

Next meeting:  Monday, January 9, at 6:15 p.m.

Location:  Emily Douglas Park

2012 Meetings of the Shandon Neighborhood Council

Meetings are held the second Monday of every other month

Meetings begin at 6:15 p.m.

January 9 (Emily Douglas Park)

March 12 (Wesley Memorial United Methodist Church, Queen and Heyward)

May 14 (Sims Park)

July 9 (Emily Douglas Park)

September 10 (Sims Park)

November 12 (Emily Douglas Park)

